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Featured Volunteer: CHRIS EYER

► How many BMWF trips have 
you done?
Not as many as I want to do for them next 
year. I had a time on my trip this year! 

► What is your favorite BMWF 
trip memory or moment?
My favorite experience is always the 
same on each trip. It’s that feeling about 
two miles after I start a trip. Loads are 
all secure. Decker rings are all straight. 
Cinches snug. My mules all in rhythm. 
Hooves clopping and their ears are all flopping. Sitting on my horse with 15-20 miles in front of me. Then that feeling 
washes over me and I remember that this is all so much bigger than just me and my small little life. Just sitting there 
watching the wilderness unfold mile after mile and feeling so fortunate to be able to spend whatever time I can in there. 
Connecting the wilderness in my heart with the wilderness out there, that’s my favorite. 

► What’s your inspiration in coming out and giving back to The Bob?
I volunteer for the BMWF because of the great work they do on the trails that so many of us use. Those trails are the 

(more about Chris on page 7)

Meet Chris Eyre. He’s a BWMF 
Volunteer Packer, skilled electrician, 
and all around good guy. We had a 
great time getting to know him better 
this year and sure you will, too. 

Chris Eyre from Stevensville, MT and volunteers to pack for BMWF because of 
the great work they do. Chris and his string of long ears are pictured here at the 
Monture Trailhead getting ready to pack up for another BMWF trip.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
WILDERNESS!

A SUMMER FULL OF CELEBRATION CHECK OUT PARTY DETAILS INSIDE 



Bayne Family Fund,  
of Whitefish Community Foundation

Cadeau Foundation
Cinnabar Foundation
Cotswold Foundation

Flathead Electric – Round up for Safety
Franchini Family Charitable Foundation 

Glacier Two Medicine Alliance
Kramer Family Fund,  

of Whitefish Community Foundation
Montana Wilderness Association: State Office, 

Island Range Chapter, and CDT Montana 

Mountaineer Foundation

The National Forest Foundation
National Environmental Education Foundation

Norcross Wildlife Foundation
Plum Creek Foundation

The Recreational Trails Program,  
Montana State Parks  

Resource Allocation Committees,  
Flathead County and Missouri Breaks

Soka PIIWA Foundation
S.L. Gimbel Foundation,  

Advised Fund by the Community Foundation
Whisler Family Charitable Fund  

of Whitefish Community Foundation
Whitefish Community Foundation

THANK YOU TO THESE DONORS AND GRANTORS 
WHO HELPED GROW OUR BMWF ROOTS IN 2013

As we start the 50th Anniversary year I 
can’t help thinking we are at a historical 
tipping point. In his kick-off presentation 
to the “50 years of Wilderness” speaker 
series, Rick Potts made two stand out 
points: 

1. The 50th Anniversary of the 
Wilderness Act is being celebrated 
with much fanfare as compared to the 
40th Anniversary when celebrations 
were stifled at a national level. 
2. Is Wilderness appreciation 
increasing or in decline?

At BMWF we are proud to be a leader in 
recruiting public support for Wilderness 
by engaging youth and adults in 
backcountry experiences that change 
lives and provide stewardship for one of 
the world’s most spectacular places – 
The Bob Marshall Wilderness Complex. 

A key component to BMWF’s success 
is YOU -- the volunteers, members, 
partners and donors who believe in 
BMWF’s mission and support wilderness 
stewardship through hard work and 
financial contributions. 

In 2013 338 volunteers donated 
$413,528 of labor to clear trails and fight 
noxious weeds. Thank you!

Despite these successes, challenges 
loom on the horizon. Federal grants 
for trails are declining and competition 

for each dollar is increasing. BMWF 
stayed ahead of the federal sequester 
through the generosity of donors who 
contributed $5000 to backfill the funding 
call back. Thank you to all who filled the 
gap, your generosity has kept BMWF on 
the trail to a successful 2014. 

In 2014 we will celebrate the 50th 
Anniversary of the designation of the 
Bob Marshall Wilderness with “50 Miles 
for 50 years” (50 miles of trail clearing 
and maintenance on all three of the 
Wilderness Areas in the Complex). Each 
trip will be a mini celebration marking 
the miles to 50 with a special patch for 
volunteers. See the calendar on page 6 
for more details

See you on the trail to 150 miles!

A KEY COMPONENT 
TO OUR SUCCESS

IS YOU!
ENGAGING YOUTH 
AND CHANGING LIVES

50TH ANNIVERSARY
GET OUTSIDE!

WILDERNESS
APPRECIATION
UP VS DOWN?

Rick Potts, Wilderness Speaker for 
BMWF, on Mount Jumbo in The Bob.

Carol Treadwell, BMWF Executive Director, 
and her husband, John, exploring The Bob.

Becca Wheeler moved to 
Montana in 2007 to do trail 
work.  She spent 2 seasons 
with the MCC and another 
4 summers working for the 
Forest Service on trail crew 
and as a wilderness ranger 
in the Great Bear.  After 6 
summers of slaying trees 
and eating dirt she decided 
to become a web and 
graphic designer.  

When she isn’t making 
magic on the computer, 

Becca enjoys hiking and 
skiing.  Her goal is to be 
able to still hike to the top 
of Great Northern Mountain 
when she is 80! 

Beccas love for the Bob 
Marshall Wilderness 
Complex and her 
experience and talent in 
marketing and graphic 
design make her a great 
addition to the BMWF 
Board. Welcome, Becca!

NEW BOB BOARD MEMBER: BECCA WHEELER
Up here at 80? Heck yeah .
We like the way you think!
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LETTER FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

FINANCIAL
OVERVIEW

2013
VOLUNTEER PACKERS

Chuck Allen, Flathead BCH
Keith Alltucker
Jim Boorman

Jeff Brant, Helena BCH
Andy Breland, Flathead BCH

Dale Duff
Chris Eyer

Matt Farwell, Flathead BCH
Ben Gronley

Ed Langlois, Flathead BCH
Seann & Capri Little,  

Snowy Springs Outfitters
Connie & Mac Long, 

Bob Marshall Wilderness Outfitters 
Rick  Mathes, Flathead BCH

Mark Mckinnen
Joe Murretta

Greg Nelson, Great Bear Outfitters
Bob & Sue Padelford, 

Pat Tabor, Swan Mountain Outfitters
Richard Tamke, MSLA BCH

Brett Todd, K Lazy 3 Outfitters 
Frank Vilale

Rowdy Wood

PARTNER GROUPS
American Hiking Society

Author Carhart Center/ Wilderness 
Investigations

Big Sky Bible Camp
Boy Scouts of America -Atlanta

Boy Scouts of America -Whitefish
Building Bridges

Greg Nelson and Family
Montana Academy

Montana Wilderness Association, 
CDT Montana trail program

MSU/Billings
National Smoke Jumpers Association

Next Generation West
Paul Busch Memorial Foundation

Pete Metzmaker and friends
Salish Kootenai College

Schreiner University
Sierra Club

University of MT Outdoor Program
USFS

HATS OFF TO OUR  
2013 TRAIL NEIGHBORS

Page 2 Page 3

Bob Marshall Foundation Annual Report

Volunteers

Hours of donated labor

Miles of trail fixed-up

Trees cut out of trail

Miles of trail brushed

Water drains cleaned

Water drains installed

Yards of digging

338 
14,648

220
3,695

73
336 

30
3,953 

STEWARDSHIP VALUE PROVIDED 
BY BMWF ORG & VOLUNTEERS:  

$413,528!  

RETURN ON INVESTMENT



Bob Marshall Foundation Annual Report

BMWF hosted the 1st annual Wilderness Speaker Series which brought wilderness education to  Flathead Valley Community College while the BMWC slumbered under snow.  
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OUR YEAR 
IN PHOTOS

2013

Norcross Wildlife Foundation awarded the Bob Marshall 

Wilderness Foundation a grant to fund the purchase of 

new cameras and computers.  Our crew leaders used 

the cameras to take fabulous, super, fantastic photos of 

their summer work!

320 hardworking folks volunteered for 49 project trips 
and cleared and restored 220 miles of trail.  16 of those 
miles were on the Continental Divide Scenic Trail and 
6 of those miles were in partnership with the Montana 
Wilderness Association trail program, CDT Montana. 

320 hardworking folks volunteered for 49 project trips 

and cleared and restored 220 miles of trail.  16 of those 

miles were on the Continental Divide Scenic Trail and 

6 of those miles were in partnership with the Montana 

Wilderness Association trail program, CDT Montana. 

Plum Creek Foundation gave BMWF a grant 

to purchase safety equipment and pannier 

coolers so that the crew could keep 

volunteers safe and well fed!

003: The BMWF is building for the future by creating 
an endowment fund that will ensure the long-term 
sustainability of the Foundation.  Three generous donors 
have contributed to the sustainability fund.  BMWF needs 
to raise another $1000 to achieve matching funds that will 
double the size of the Endowment.  Participants for a fund 
raising pack trip are being accepted for summer 2014
004: Many partners came together to put boots on the 
ground… individual and group volunteers from across 
Montana, the US, and the world,  volunteer packers, and 
raft companies.  An example of the partnership web that 
BMWF brought in 2014 is the Castle Lake Trip where Snowy 
Springs Outfitters packed in 8 hard working volunteers 
Glacier Raft Company floated the crew out after 5 days of 
trail work on the Castle Lake Trail. 

007: Volunteers ages 12 to infinity came from Montana, 
25 other states, and 2 foreign countries!
008: 22% of volunteers were youth under the age of 18.
009: BMWF organized three Citizen Science trips to 
asses the health and recovery of Whitebark Pine in the 
BMWC.  Volunteers became forest investigators who hiked 
3,000 vertical feet to remeassured forestry plots first 
investigated in 1991.   Thank you to USFS Forest Health and 
Cinnabar Foundation for funding this project. 
O10: BMWF provided project support for Wilderness 
Investigations – a teacher training workshop that provided 
wilderness curriculum and hands on experience to High 
school, middle, and elementary teachers.  Sponsored by 
the Arthur Carhart Center and supported by FNF, Glacier 
NP, BMWF, COCEEC,  and MWA.  



BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Fred Flint 
President

Al Koss
Vice President

Ed Lieser
Treasurer

Lynn VanHorn
Secretary

Greg Schatz
Ralph Hopkins

Pete Metzmaker
Don Scharfe
Katie Boyde
Tom Tornow

Becca Wheeler

STAFF
Carol Treadwell, Executive Director
Rebecca Powell, Program Director
Sue Johnson, Program Coordinator

CONTACT US
PO Box 190688

Hungry Horse, MT 59919
406.387.3808 phone

406.387.3889 fax
www.bmwf.org

MISSION STATEMENT
The Bob Marshall Wilderness Foundation 

assists in maintaining and restoring 
the trail system of The Bob Marshall 
Wilderness Complex with national 

groups, youth groups and individual 
volunteers. We foster wilderness 

stewardship skills and education through 
volunteer opportunities in Montana’s 

premier wilderness area and surrounding 
wild lands.

GET INVOLVED
Are you interested in doing more? Join a 
board committee, help with fundraising 

events, stuff envelopes, camp cook? There 
is something for everyone.

Page 7

Featured Volunteer: Chris eyer...continued from front page.

crucial to the future of The Bob. They allow people 
to get out there and connect with The Bob and in 
turn connect with something ineffable in themselves. 
People want to preserve what they connect with. 
► Do you have any favorite spots in the Bob 
Marshall Wilderness Complex?  Yes, but they’re off 
trail and a secret…
► When you’re not working with BMWF, 
what do you do for work or fun? Fly fishing, 
snowboarding, shoeing horses and mules, running 
my electrical contracting business. In descending 
order of preference. 
► What’s your favorite backcountry meal?  
Mojito lime chicken pasta with basil pesto and a 
Coldsmoke beer.
► What piece of camping gear is essential 
for you in the woods? All-in-one shoeing tool.
► Want to keep up with Chris and his mules? 
Be sure to follow him on Instagram. His user 
name? Muledragger. Of course. 

SAVE THE DATE

A Fundraiser to support the work of the Bob Marshall 
Wilderness Foundation. Thank you for your generous 

support of wilderness stewardship.

2014 SPRING TOUR
MARCH 20 > WHITEFISH

MARCH 21 > GREAT FALLS
MARCH 22 >  HELENA

Visit the BMWF website for updates  
and more info. Let’s celebrate! 

3/13: Leaving a Legacy; Passing on 
Wilderness to the Next Generation 
Panel discussion between elders 
and youth. Panelists include: Roland 
Cheek, retired wilderness outfitter and 
writer; Chris Ryan, Retired Wilderness 
Manager USFS; Frank Vitale, Farrier 
and wilderness advocate; Rebecca 
Boslogh, University of Montana 
student; Jonson England, high school 
student and BMWF summer intern. 

4/10: Hair Raising Encounters with 
Wildlife in Wilderness. Presented by 
Jonathan Klein, USFS retired 
Wilderness and Recreation manager 
(34 years) on the Beaverhead-
Deerlodge Nat’l Forest. 

6/25: 50th Birthday Bash for The Bob! 
Great Northern Brewery, Whitefish, 
5-9pm. Raise a pint and toast to 
Wilderness. Proceeds of every pint will 
go towards to BMWF’s trail work. 

6/27 - 9/15: 50 Miles for 50 Years. Visit 
the BMWF website to see 2014 BMWF 
Project Trip schedule.  Be a part of 
this special year and put your boot 
on a piece of 50 miles of trail clearing 
in your favorite wilderness area. 
Each volunteer receives a patch “I 
Contributed to 50 Miles for 50 Years” 
in commemoration of the piece of 
trail they worked on to add up to 50 
miles in each of the three Wilderness 
Areas of the Bob.

7/24 - 9/11:  Artist Wilderness 
Connections 10th Anniversary.  
Display at the Hockaday Museum of 
Art. Grand Opening and presentation 
of the 2013 of the exhibit at the 
Hockaday Museum of Art artist 
experiences.  

9/20:  GO WILD. Flathead Valley 
Fair Grounds, Expo Building. 50th 
Anniversary of the Wilderness Act 
Celebration. A day full of wilderness 
activities and FUN! Stay tuned for 
more details.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
WILDERNESS!

50TH WILDERNESS ANNIVERSARY 
CALENDAR OF SPECIAL EVENTS

GOLDEN PULASKI LEVEL
Bayne Family Foundation
Bob & Winifred Crawford

James H. Woods Foundation
Steve & Jane Kleinschmidt

Larry & Helen Cates
Soka PIIWA Foundation
The Nature Conservancy 

Donor Advised Funds
Whisler Family Foundation

Wilderness Treatment Center

CROSSCUT SAW LEVEL
Charles & Nancy Stone

Glacier Two Medicine Alliance
Jed Dailey

In Memory of John Brekke
John & Kristen Vandenburgh

Kramer Family Fund
Montana Wilderness Assoc

Park Wiker
Parkside Federal Credit Union

Angora Ridge Foundation
DOUBLE BIT AX LEVEL

Alan Stacey
Brian Galbreth
DA Davidson

Denise VanArtsdale
Mark & Denise VanArtsdale

In Memory of Dick & Dulcy Zoellner
Edward Callaghan

Edward Jones
Fred Flint

James Cossitt

JCCS
Jeff Clairmont
Jennifer Roth

Jim Sadler & Kitty Ordway
Keith Alltucker

Ken Barkus
Kevin Bickle

Nancy Cunningham
Richard Gordon

Richard Lyon
Robert Brekke

In Memory of John Brekke
Steve & Anne Busch

In Memory of Paul Michael Busch
Steve & Anne Busch
Terumo BCT Global 

Geographic & Software Team
In Memory of John Brekke
Whitefish Credit Union

SWINGING PICK LEVEL
Alan Stacey
Barry Smith

Becky Williams
Bill Stricklin
Bill Sullivan

Bob Crawford
Bob & Sue Padelford

Boyd Andrew 
Community Services

In Memory of John Brekke
Brad Robinson

Bradley Massam
Bruce Boody
Bruce Rupp

Cathy Calloway
Chaney Ockert
Charles Dobis
Charles Smith
Charlie Adams
Christy O’Neil
Clay Watkins

In Memory of John Brekke
James Craig McVicker

Dan & Betsy Kohnstamm
Dan Hedigan

Maggie & Daniel Harper
Mary Ann Lower
David Chesnoff
Dean Robbins

Douglas Midgett
Todd Harwell

Glacier County Honey
Gray Wolf Ranch, Inc.
In Memory of John Brekke

High Country Adventures
Howard & Pam Anderson

Hugh Jones
James Thompson

Janet Flury
Janie & Ron Frazar

In Memory of John Brekke
Jason McCandless

Jean Dickey
Jim Gordon
Jim Wiebush

John Bali
John & Melisa Phelps
John & Sue Pearson

Kendall Flint
Leo McAvoy
Lou Bahin

Louise Slater
In Memory of John Brekke

Marie A Johns
Mary Ann Lower

Measure, Sampsel, Sullivan & 
O’Brien, P.C.

Michael Young
Michele Marsh

Mike Sterry
Montana Addiction Services

In Memory of John Brekke
North Star Consulting Group

Pam Little
In Memory of John Brekke

Charlene Locke
Patricia Lucke

Pete & Mary Carparelli
Peter Block

Richard Hildner
Richard Murphy

Scott Murphy
Scott Smith
Smoke Elser

Steve & Sandra Kratville
Rummble Peak Geo-Data, 

Steve Lamar
In Memory of John Brekke

Steven Lull
Ted Olson

Timothy Edwards
Wayne & Darlene Thompson

THANK YOU TO OUR FRIENDS AND FELLOW

BOB-LOVERS 
DON’T SEE YOUR NAME ON THIS LIST?
THEN DONATE TO BMWF TODAY TO SHOW YOUR LOVE FOR THE BOB! 

1964 WILDERNESS CLUB 
Bonnie Hodges

Great Northern Brewing Co.
Gregory & Kate Hertz

James Snapp
Hugh Jones

John McMahon
Lloyd Jones

Michael Patterson
Richard Moy
Rod McIver

Susan Colvin
Susan Hawthorne

Swan Mountain Outfitters
Tim Light

William Blessing

BLAZING BOW SAW LEVEL
Alexej Steinhardt

Bill Austin
Bruce Benedict
Buck Beaudry

Boyd Andrew Community Srvs
In Memory of John Brekke

Chandra Anderson
Cobe Chatwood
Dan Voermans

Darlene Thompson
Darrell Scovell
Dick Haberkern
Donald Stern

Douglas Messineo
Dylan Harvala

Ed Lieser
Emily Lucas

Forest  Moulton
Franklin Schroeter

Gail Grossman
Gary Danczyk

Gavin Swietnicki
Gordon & Kay Johnson
In Memory of John Brekke

Haakon Sande

James Fortson
Jeff Hutten

Jeff Manhardt
Jo Ann Kidder

Joan Sage
Joe Elliott

John & Penny Lind
In Memory of John Brekke

John McInnis
John Newberry
John Swietnicki
Judith Harwell

June Oberdorfer
K. Norane Appling-Freistadt

Katharine Donnelley
Karin Connelly

Leeann Gottfried
Leslie Anderson

Lewayen & Marjorie Kroeger
Patric Dolan
Lucky Loncar

Lynne Vanhorn
Mark Haemig
Marvin Jess

Mary Behrendt
Michael & Marian Cartee

In Memory of John Brekke
Mike & Kathy Ruppert
In Memory of John Brekke

Nancy Serles
Ned Cooney

Norm Kamrud
Chris & Patrick Ryan

Patricia Bacsvany
In Memory of John Brekke

Paul Averette
Peter Block

Pete  Metzmaker
Professional Wilderness 

Outfitters Assoc
In Memory of John Brekke
Ralph & Keni Hopkins

Redden & Theresa Snyder
Richard Haberkern

Robert Mullin

Robert Psurny Jr
Robert Sims

Robert Stephens
Rocky Mtn Treatment Center

In Memory of John Brekke
Roseburg Forest Products

Russ & Jill Owen
Sarah Ryerson
Scott Friskics
Sheila Shariro
Steve Penner
Steve Grayson
Terrie Casey
Tom Flowers

Tony Porcarelli
Valley Bank of Kalispell
Wild River Adventures,  

Bob Jordon
William Boyd

HARD HAT LEVEL $25 - $49
Addy Wymans

Al Koss
Al Kurki

Becky Smith-Powell
Bob Arrington

Bradley & Kristin Salonen
In Memory of John Brekke

Chris Miller
Claudia Wagenfehr

Clifford Kipp
Constance Enzweiler
Dale & Jane Sprout

Dan Deutsch
Dan Huidekoper
Darlene Bestwick

David Boggs
Derek Milner

E. Leroy Bjerke
Emily Lucas

Frank & Ellen Vitale
Gail & James Jokerst

Gordon Ash & Susan Kemper

Gordon & Jeanette French
In Memory of John Brekke

Gordon & Marion Gerrish
In Memory of John Brekke

Harlan Clark
Heather McKaig

Henry Ladyn
Henry Taylor

HG Hollo
Ian Bardwell
Irene Fries

James Nelson
Jim Banks
Jim Murphy
Jim Ruffing

Joseph Nemes
Kevin Ritchlin

Don & Eileen Barnes
Laura Brieser-Smith

Lee Sims
Linda DeKort

Marianne Madler
Mary Ann Lower

Michael Stevenson
Moselle DePriest

In Memory of John Brekke
Murry Jewell

Pam Bissonnotte
Pete & Jan Metzmaker

Riley McClelland
Robert Stephens

Ronda Nelson
Sara Harms

In Memory of John Brekke
Steph Knisley

Teresa Wenum
Thomas Oswald

Todd Davis
Tom Meagher
Travis Blaney

Wendell Beardsley
William Breyfogle
William Thomas

Zachary Bumgarner

After four years of service Keagan Zoellner is leaving 
BMWF to raise her little family in Big Prarie.  We are 
all jealous of course and wish her the best of luck in 
her lifelong adventure.  At a recent meeting of the 
Board of Directors Keagan was presented a framed 
print of the 1899 Lewis and Clark Map of the country 
that is now within the Bob Marshall Wilderness in 
thanks for her years of service. 

HAPPY TRAILS 
TO YOU, KEAGAN

Online ticket sales at:  www.bmwf.org/events. Or at the following locations:
Whitefish Sportsman  •  Kalispell Rocky Mountain Outfitters  •  Helena

Bob Marshall Foundation Annual Report



BOB MARSHALL WILDERNESS FOUNDATION
PO Box 190688 • Hungry Horse, MT 59919
406.387.3808 phone • 406.387.3889 fax • www.bmwf.org

Name: ___________________________________________________________________________________________
 This is a oGift Membership for someone else or a oMemorial Donation? Name:_____________________________________________

Address: _______________________________________City, State:______________________________________Zip:___________________

Phone:_____________________________________________Email: ___________________________________________________________

►To say thank you, we publish an annual donor list in our Trails Newsletter. _____ I would like to remain anonymous.
►With my gift of $119.64 (1964 Club) or more please send me 50/50 Anniversary Tee. Color? __Espresso or __Storm Blue

Men’s (circle one): Sm   Med   Lrg   XL   XXL    OR   Women’s (circle one): Sm   Med   Lrg   XL   XXL

Please make checks to BMWF; do not mail cash. Upon receipt of donation, you will receive a letter for tax purposes. Consult your tax advisor.  
You can also make a donation with your credit card or debit card online at www.bmwf.org > Donate Now.

o $1000 Golden Pulaski
o $500 Cross Cut Saw
o $250 Double Bit Axe
o $119.64 - 1964 Club

o $100 Swinging Pick 
o $50 Blazing Bow Saw
o $25 Hard Hat
o $__________Other

MEMBERSHIP LEVELS

I WANT TO JOIN 
THE BOB SQUAD!

Become a Member of The Bob Marshall Wilderness Foundation and Become a Member of the

NON-PROFIT 
BULK RATE

PERMIT NO.27


